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After a delay caused by a number of vocal protesters in the public gallery of Queen’s 
Park, on November 21, 2018, the Making Ontario Open for Business Act, 2018 (Bill 47), 
passed third reading and received Royal Assent. The law repeals a significant number 
of the recent Bill 148 amendments to the Employment Standards Act, 2000 (the ESA) 
and the Labour Relations Act, 1995 (the LRA), which either came into force over the 
past year or were scheduled to come into force on January 1, 2019.

Bill 47’s changes to the ESA and the LRA were detailed in a previous bulletin. There 
were no additional changes to Bill 47 in respect of the ESA as a result of the legislative 
debates that took place since the legislation was introduced on October 23, 2018. 
However, there were some further changes to the LRA, as outlined below.

The changes to the ESA contained in Bill 47 will come into force on January 1, 2019, 
with one very narrow exception. The repeal of paragraph 6 of section 3(5) of the ESA, 
which provides that the ESA does not apply to an individual who performs work in a 
simulated job or working environment if the primary purpose in placing the individual in 
the job or environment is his or her rehabilitation, will come into force on a day to be 
named by proclamation of the Lieutenant Governor.

The LRA changes contained in Bill 47 came into force on November 21, 2018. Since our
last bulletin, the LRA provisions of Bill 47 were amended in several respects. The most 
significant change is that the Ontario Labour Relations Board is no longer empowered to
review the structure of existing bargaining units on the basis that they are no longer 
appropriate. Other changes were more minor, and include amendments in the manner 
of service or delivery of documents.

Other Changes  — Pay Transparency Act

On a related note, Bill 57, the Restoring Trust, Transparency and Accountability Act, 
2018 is currently being debated and is at second reading. If passed, Bill 57 will delay the
implementation of the Pay Transparency Act, 2018 from January 1, 2019 to a day to be 
named by proclamation of the Lieutenant Governor (i.e., indefinitely). The full text of the 
original Bill 57 is available on the OLA website.

https://blg.com/en/News-And-Publications/Pages/Publication_5440.aspx
https://www.ola.org/sites/default/files/node-files/bill/document/pdf/2018/2018-11/b057_e.pdf
https://www.ola.org/sites/default/files/node-files/bill/document/pdf/2018/2018-11/b057_e.pdf
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We will continue to monitor the status of Bill 57 and advise once passed.
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